## Minutes of the Public Open Forum Held at the Trowell Parish Hall on Tuesday 13th September 2016, at 7.15pm.

Present - Cllrs. Mrs. P. Cardwell (Chairman), Mrs. C. McGann, R. McGann, Mrs. L. Harley, Mrs. M. Birkitt, Mrs. J. Bryant, G. Lockwood, Mrs. S. Williams, D. Pringle, Mrs. H. Cumberpatch, Mrs. L. Ball (Borough), K. E. Rigby (Borough & County) & 1 parishioner.

Clerk - Mrs. A. K. Mitchell

PC opened the meeting & thanked everyone for their attendance.

HC advised that there were ongoing issues in respect of the new location of the Give Way lines at the end of the bridleway leading to the garden centre.

KER suggested that as it is private land, a polite letter to the landowner asking for his help with this might be a possible solution.

DP advised that he has also received reports that drivers are not stopping at the new lines because they cannot see to pull out if they do. He has also received reports of a large car transporter being parked on the bridleway on a regular basis, halving its width for other drivers/users. He is concerned that the landowner may not be aware of this issue.

KER recommended that the Council write to the landowner on both issues.

KER will also check the planning conditions in respect of the garage facility where the car transporter is located.

It was agreed that the Parish Council should write to the owner of the bridleway & make him aware of the concerns being raised regarding this route. All in favour.

HC advised that she would be willing to meet the landowner if required to assist in pointing out the precise problem with the Give Way markings.

HC also advised Members of a problem with the Royal Mail van blocking the junction of Trowell Grove whilst the post is being collected from the adjacent Post Box. She has complained to Royal Mail directly & will keep the Council updated with developments.

BW advised that he had no issues to raise at present.

SW advised that she had been asked by a parishioner about the continued parking on verges on Ilkeston Road. KER advised that all the residents along that stretch have by now received letters from NCC on this issue.

SW also reported that the hedges on Pit Lane are now so overgrown they are causing a danger to drivers exiting from the rear of Trowell Grove onto Pit Lane. KER will address this issue with BBC.

As there were no questions forthcoming from the floor, the Open Forum was closed at approximately 7.35pm.

Signed	Chairman
8	
Date	